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August Board Meeting Minutes 

Sunday,8/3/2025 6:30 PM 

In Person & via Zoom Meeting 

  

Call to order: 6:32 PM 

  

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Kerri, Quannah, Summer and Tonii 

Board: Leanne, Jan, Diane, Sharvel, Virginia, Frank, Allen and Daryl 

Excused: Ana  

Absent:  

 

Treasurers Report:        

Beginning balance                      expenses                    income                 Current balance 

Checking: $12,712.16                 $655.00                     $ 5,704.00                 $17,761.16 

Savings:    $  4,400.91                       -                           $   .35 (interest)       $  4,401.26 

Queens:    $ 10,034.29                $2,203.23                   $   150.00                 $  7,981.06 

Kinnard:  $  8,378.79                 $0.00                          $   250.67                 $  8,629.46 

                                                                                                            ========= 

                                                                                                    Total assets: $38,779.94  

Motion to approve treasurer's Report -Tonii 1st and Diane 2nd - M/C 

 

Communications: 

• We received our bank statements. 

 

Trail Ride: Carol 

• We had a great turnout with 40 riders. There are some things that we do need to work on 

though; 

  1. We need to streamline & improve the way we rsvp for both riders and non-riders, maybe  

       with a Google doc that expires after our rsvp by date. 

  2. Ensure that everyone is aware of our trail ride rules and that we follow them as well. 

  3. Look at increasing our fees next year, possibly with $10 for members & $15 for non- 

      members. 

  4. We need to remind people that they get one drink with the cost of their lunch and if they  

      want additional drinks they can be purchased for an additional fee. 

 

Queens: Tonii 

• Our newly crowned Miss-Krystal, Petite Miss-Annabelle and two of our Sweethearts, Sophia 

& Ace did a great job with their first opening ceremonies and we look forward to working on 

improving and having the entire court. Due to our having triple digit heat this coming weekend 

we will not have opening ceremonies like we did last year to further try to avoid the heat. 

• Thank you to our Miss- Krystal for stopping in on her way to work and to our Sweetheart Ace 

for being able to stop in as well to the “Coffee with a Cop” at the Phelan Starbucks.  



• We have been invited to the Tehachapi Rodeo August 15-17 which includes a parade on the 

16th. They wont have the October rodeo this year and have extended this rodeo to three 

performances. 

• We have also been asked who can attend the National Night Out event on August 5th and the 

Wild West intergenerational dinner on August 21st , so I’ll be putting together who will be able 

to attend. 

 

 

Old Business: Tim 

• We still need to have a couple of our board members to be fingerprinted. 

 

New Business: Tim 

• Hesperia Days Parade- we need to put together a list of riders that want to ride, those that are 

available to carry flags, Tonii will ask Leanne to carry the American flag and we will work on 

getting the list of rodeo sponsor flags that we need to carry. 

• Sponsorships are due at this show- Tonii will post the list of sponsored riders that we currently 

have and remind everyone via social media to get their sponsorships in. 

• Tonii- By Laws – discussion only at this time Tonii brought the idea to the board about 

combining the Secretary and Corresponding Secretary positions. In the past the Corresponding 

Secretary had to communicate with all newspaper publications and the media being local 

television & radio & these virtually no longer exist. Summer agreed as it is kind of like two 

people trying to mash things together. We will make it an action item at our September Board 

meeting and put the formal verbiage together to send to the membership before September 15th & 

discuss it at the September 17th General meeting so it can then be voted on at the October 

General meeting and if it passes then it will be one position when we have Elections at the 

November General meeting. 

•  

 

Closed session: 

• N/A 

 

Comments from the Floor: 

• N/A 

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 7:10 Quannah 1st & Virginia 2nd – M/C 


